



To: Mr. Jon Stead, Clerk of the Fulton County Board of Supervisors

Mr. Matt Ossenfort, Montgomery County Executive

From: Dr. Greg Truckenmiller, President

Date: March 4, 2022

RE: ESP Contract Extension

Enclosed is a copy of a Memorandum of Agreement proposed by the Educational Support Personnel (ESP) to extend their current contract by one year. Their current contract expires on August 31, 2022; and this would extend the contract through August 31, 2023. All other terms and conditions of the contract remain the same.

The annual salary increase for this bargaining unit is 2.0%.

The Administration of FM believes that this contract extension is fair and provides the College with some level of fiscal predictability for the next year. The Board of Trustees approved the contract extension at its February 17, 2022 meeting.

As the county sponsors, each County must consider and approve the Memorandum of Agreement before I can sign it. I ask that you, through your normal processes for contract approval, consider this request by ESP and the College to extend the contract. As always, I am happy to meet with you and any committee or board necessary to facilitate this agreement.

Thank you for your support and partnership as we work together to make our region a better place for everyone.